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Von: ao-bounces@mathunion.org im Auftrag von IMU Secretary
An: ao@mathunion.org
Thema: IMU AO Circular Letter 9/2008: Nominating Committee/ICM 2014Bids/Stable Office Bids
Datum: Dienstag, 23. Dezember 2008 17:38:11


To all Adhering Organizations of the
International Mathematical Union (IMU)


Dear colleagues,


The last Circular Letter to the IMU Adhering Organizations
(AOs) in the year 2008 provides three pieces of information
related to the previous Circular Letters 7/2008, 2/2008,
and 6/2007.


1. IMU Nominating Committee
===========================
Recall that all AOs were asked to nominate persons for
the IMU Nominating Committee, see
http://www.mathunion.org/Publications/CircularLetters/2008-07.pdf
Five persons were nominated by IMU members in groups
I and II, three persons by group III and IV members,
and six persons by group V members. A random draw
was executed on December 1 and 2 jointly by IMU
President L. Lovasz, IMU Past President J. Ball and
me. This resulted in the choice of the following
persons:


From groups I and II:
  Nigeria - Anthony Afuwape,  aafuwape@gmail.com
From groups III and IV
  Australia - Ian Sloan, sloan@maths.unsw.edu.au
From group V
  UK - Nigel Hitchin,     hitchin@maths.ox.ac.uk
 
All three colleagues have confirmed that they are
willing to serve on the Nominating Committee.


Now the IMU President L. Lovasz and the Chair of the
Nominating Committee D. Mumford will have to choose
by February 1, 2009 two further persons so that the
Nominating Committee will consist of 7 persons and be
complete then.


2. ICM 2014 Bids
================
The deadline for bids to host ICM 2014 was the end
of November 2008, see
http://www.mathunion.org/Publications/CircularLetters/2008-02.pdf
IMU received three excellent offers (in alphabetic
order) from


- Montreal, Canada
- Rio de Janeiro, Brazil
- Seoul, Republic of Korea


The IMU Executive Committee has formed a Site
Committee that will visit all three places
during the first three months of 2009. The
findings of this Committee will be discussed
at the EC meeting on April 19 and 20, 2009 in
Fuzhou, China. The final decision has to be made
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by the IMU General Assembly in August 2010.


3. IMU stable Office
====================
In 2007 IMU has asked all AOs for considering to
host the IMU office in the future permanently, see
http://www.mathunion.org/Publications/CircularLetters/2007-06.pdf
After a first round of letters of intent
bids have been requested by the end of
December 2008. I am happy to be able to
report that there was considerable interest
and that there will be several very strong
offers.


Sincerely yours
and Season's Greetings


Martin Groetschel
IMU Secretary
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